

THURSDAY APRIL 18 '74

BUDGET WORK . . .

is in full swing. Committees are working on a variety of campaigns depending on what their area seems to be in need of - door-to-door, telephoning, letters. Committee chairmen, Patsy Chester, Bob Miller, Lee Archibald, Derwood Smith and Jon Carnahan are generating a lot of energy.

PENNY POOL -- for the positive . . WINNER TAKES ALL - 10 penny minimum -

Toss your pennies in a kitty with your estimate of the percentage of "YES" votes by which we will win this next election.
Pool headquarters in Kirk's office.

(Watch that percentage - below a certain percentage your guess will result in your pennies going to Kirk's present favorite charity. Guess what!)

LBCC DAMES . . .

have announced that due to lack of interest and attendance they have discontinued scheduling meetings. At a later date, perhaps next Fall, they will again try to develop an organization.

CC ENROLLMENT . . .

appeared to be levelling off in 72-73, but is again booming. Last Fall's figure of 77,237 enrolled in Oregon's CCs was 15.1 percent over the previous Fall's enrollment of 67,069.

QUOTE FROM DALE PARNELL . . .

in the EDU-GRAM - ". .I feel it is a tragedy that we have to vote every year on whether we are going to open our schools next fall. . . We don't vote on building highways or on whether we're going to open the state capitol every morning."

CLASSIFIED CONTRIBUTION . . .

of \$50\$ will help on the budget election campaign (Kirk's favorite charity). The donation is most gratefully received.

SUPER GARAGE SALE . . . for OREGON NURSES ASSOCIATION
Proceeds are to send a delegate to the Nat'l Nurses Association.
April 27 from 9 til 5 at 2140 NW 13th in Corvallis. is sale day.
Items are needed as donations if you can donate something that will fit into the trunk of a car contact one of the following people:

Anne Mills - X362 Char -X312 Paulette -X388

EASTERN OREGON COLLEGE REPRESENTATIVE . . .

will be on campus Thursday, April 25th from 9:30a.m. to 1:30p.m. in the COMMONS ALCOVE.

Call Jon Carnahan if you have questions about their visitation.

DRUG ANALYSIS FREE . . .

An interesting service has been initiated by Sunflower House in Corvallis to reveal the presence of hard drugs and protect both the community and users. Unknown substances in the hands of youngsters and a number of occasions may be reason enough for all of us to know of this service.

A telephone call will obtain a code number by which to identify the samples which can be sent in anonymously. The substance is sent to the House, where it is mailed immediately to a lab in California. The lab determines the content and labels it specifically, returning the information usually within 5 days. The results are then published in the local newspapers by code number in a regular small column, or they can be obtained by calling Sunflower House.

LBCC GRAPHICS . . .

instructor, Dwain Wright, a student and description of our program appeared recently in a nationally known art magazine, DESIGN. A good half-page photo of Dwain and the student.

REPLACING PAM . . .

in the College Center Activities Office on a temporary basis is LESLY SEGER. Lesly was a work study helper in the President's office for awhile so she will not be strange on campus.

COOPERATIVE WORK EXPERIENCE . . .

A state-wide conference at Mt. Hood CC is working on coordinating in work experience programs and placing students with special problems. Marv Clemons, Jean Schreiber, Hal Johnson, Ray Miller, Jim Reynolds, and Dwight Hyle are attending from LBCC.

WANTED - A CHOCOLATE RICE PUDDING RECIPE . . . by Janna Alley, our work study girl here in the President's office. And I want it too - if someone will just phone Janna or Lynn.

REMINDER - STAFF MEETING - APRIL 23rd, Tuesday, 3 p.m., ST-119.